
        December 22, 2022 
 
 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Honorable Michelle L. Phillips 
Secretary to the Commission 
New York State Public Service Commission 
Empire State Plaza 
Agency Building 3 
Albany, NY 12223-1350 
 
 
RE: Case 22-G-0610 – In the Matter of a Review of the Long-Term Gas System Plan of 

National Fuel Gas Distribution Corporation 
 
 
Dear Secretary Phillips: 
 

In accordance with the New York State Public Service Commission’s May 12, 2022 
Order Adopting Gas System Planning Process (Case 20-G-0131), National Fuel Gas Distribution 
Corporation submits the attached documents that comprise its Initial Long-Term Plan: 

 
 Initial Long-Term Plan – Executive Summary 
 Initial Long-Term Plan 
 Initial Long-Term Plan - Appendices A–J  
 
Please contact the undersigned if you have any questions. 
 
     

Respectfully submitted, 
 
     /s/ Randy C. Rucinski   
 
     Randy C. Rucinski 

Deputy General Counsel & Chief Regulatory 
Counsel 

     Tel: 716- 857-7237 
     E-mail: rucinskir@natfuel.com 
 

 
Enclosures 


